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of the required environmental docu-
mentation. 

(f) Fees. Fees are required for permits 
under section 404 of the Clean Water 
Act, section 103 of the Marine Protec-
tion, Research and Sanctuaries Act of 
1972, as amended, and sections 9 and 10 
of the Rivers and Harbors Act of 1899. A 
fee of $100.00 will be charged when the 
planned or ultimate purpose of the 
project is commercial or industrial in 
nature and is in support of operations 
that charge for the production, dis-
tribution or sale of goods or services. A 
$10.00 fee will be charged for permit ap-
plications when the proposed work is 
non-commercial in nature and would 
provide personal benefits that have no 
connection with a commercial enter-
prise. The final decision as to the basis 
for a fee (commercial vs. non-commer-
cial) shall be solely the responsibility 
of the district engineer. No fee will be 
charged if the applicant withdraws the 
application at any time prior to 
issuance of the permit or if the permit 
is denied. Collection of the fee will be 
deferred until the proposed activity has 
been determined to be not contrary to 
the public interest. Multiple fees are 
not to be charged if more than one law 
is applicable. Any modification signifi-
cant enough to require publication of a 
public notice will also require a fee. No 
fee will be assessed when a permit is 
transferred from one property owner to 
another. No fees will be charged for 
time extensions, general permits or 
letters of permission. Agencies or in-
strumentalities of federal, state or 
local governments will not be required 
to pay any fee in connection with per-
mits. 

[51 FR 41236, Nov. 13, 1986, as amended at 73 
FR 19670, Apr. 10, 2008] 

§ 325.2 Processing of applications. 
(a) Standard procedures. (1) When an 

application for a permit is received the 
district engineer shall immediately as-
sign it a number for identification, ac-
knowledge receipt thereof, and advise 
the applicant of the number assigned 
to it. He shall review the application 
for completeness, and if the application 
is incomplete, request from the appli-
cant within 15 days of receipt of the ap-
plication any additional information 
necessary for further processing. 

(2) Within 15 days of receipt of an ap-
plication the district engineer will ei-
ther determine that the application is 
complete (see 33 CFR 325.1(d)(9) and 
issue a public notice as described in 
§ 325.3 of this part, unless specifically 
exempted by other provisions of this 
regulation or that it is incomplete and 
notify the applicant of the information 
necessary for a complete application. 
The district engineer will issue a sup-
plemental, revised, or corrected public 
notice if in his view there is a change 
in the application data that would af-
fect the public’s review of the proposal. 

(3) The district engineer will consider 
all comments received in response to 
the public notice in his subsequent ac-
tions on the permit application. Re-
ceipt of the comments will be acknowl-
edged, if appropriate, and they will be 
made a part of the administrative 
record of the application. Comments 
received as form letters or petitions 
may be acknowledged as a group to the 
person or organization responsible for 
the form letter or petition. If com-
ments relate to matters within the spe-
cial expertise of another federal agen-
cy, the district engineer may seek the 
advice of that agency. If the district 
engineer determines, based on com-
ments received, that he must have the 
views of the applicant on a particular 
issue to make a public interest deter-
mination, the applicant will be given 
the opportunity to furnish his views on 
such issue to the district engineer (see 
§ 325.2(d)(5)). At the earliest practicable 
time other substantive comments will 
be furnished to the applicant for his in-
formation and any views he may wish 
to offer. A summary of the comments, 
the actual letters or portions thereof, 
or representative comment letters may 
be furnished to the applicant. The ap-
plicant may voluntarily elect to con-
tact objectors in an attempt to resolve 
objections but will not be required to 
do so. District engineers will ensure 
that all parties are informed that the 
Corps alone is responsible for reaching 
a decision on the merits of any applica-
tion. The district engineer may also 
offer Corps regulatory staff to be 
present at meetings between applicants 
and objectors, where appropriate, to 
provide information on the process, to 
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mediate differences, or to gather infor-
mation to aid in the decision process. 
The district engineer should not delay 
processing of the application unless the 
applicant requests a reasonable delay, 
normally not to exceed 30 days, to pro-
vide additional information or com-
ments. 

(4) The district engineer will follow 
Appendix B of 33 CFR part 230 for envi-
ronmental procedures and documenta-
tion required by the National Environ-
mental Policy Act of 1969. A decision 
on a permit application will require ei-
ther an environmental assessment or 
an environmental impact statement 
unless it is included within a categor-
ical exclusion. 

(5) The district engineer will also 
evaluate the application to determine 
the need for a public hearing pursuant 
to 33 CFR part 327. 

(6) After all above actions have been 
completed, the district engineer will 
determine in accordance with the 
record and applicable regulations 
whether or not the permit should be 
issued. He shall prepare a statement of 
findings (SOF) or, where an EIS has 
been prepared, a record of decision 
(ROD), on all permit decisions. The 
SOF or ROD shall include the district 
engineer’s views on the probable effect 
of the proposed work on the public in-
terest including conformity with the 
guidelines published for the discharge 
of dredged or fill material into waters 
of the United States (40 CFR part 230) 
or with the criteria for dumping of 
dredged material in ocean waters (40 
CFR parts 220 to 229), if applicable, and 
the conclusions of the district engi-
neer. The SOF or ROD shall be dated, 
signed, and included in the record prior 
to final action on the application. 
Where the district engineer has dele-
gated authority to sign permits for and 
in his behalf, he may similarly dele-
gate the signing of the SOF or ROD. If 
a district engineer makes a decision on 
a permit application which is contrary 
to state or local decisions (33 CFR 
320.4(j) (2) & (4)), the district engineer 
will include in the decision document 
the significant national issues and ex-
plain how they are overriding in impor-
tance. If a permit is warranted, the dis-
trict engineer will determine the spe-
cial conditions, if any, and duration 

which should be incorporated into the 
permit. In accordance with the au-
thorities specified in § 325.8 of this part, 
the district engineer will take final ac-
tion or forward the application with all 
pertinent comments, records, and stud-
ies, including the final EIS or environ-
mental assessment, through channels 
to the official authorized to make the 
final decision. The report forwarding 
the application for decision will be in a 
format prescribed by the Chief of Engi-
neers. District and division engineers 
will notify the applicant and interested 
federal and state agencies that the ap-
plication has been forwarded to higher 
headquarters. The district or division 
engineer may, at his option, disclose 
his recommendation to the news media 
and other interested parties, with the 
caution that it is only a recommenda-
tion and not a final decision. Such dis-
closure is encouraged in permit cases 
which have become controversial and 
have been the subject of stories in the 
media or have generated strong public 
interest. In those cases where the ap-
plication is forwarded for decision in 
the format prescribed by the Chief of 
Engineers, the report will serve as the 
SOF or ROD. District engineers will 
generally combine the SOF, environ-
mental assessment, and findings of no 
significant impact (FONSI), 404(b)(1) 
guideline analysis, and/or the criteria 
for dumping of dredged material in 
ocean waters into a single document. 

(7) If the final decision is to deny the 
permit, the applicant will be advised in 
writing of the reason(s) for denial. If 
the final decision is to issue the permit 
and a standard individual permit form 
will be used, the issuing official will 
forward the permit to the applicant for 
signature accepting the conditions of 
the permit. The permit is not valid 
until signed by the issuing official. 
Letters of permission require only the 
signature of the issuing official. Final 
action on the permit application is the 
signature on the letter notifying the 
applicant of the denial of the permit or 
signature of the issuing official on the 
authorizing document. 

(8) The district engineer will publish 
monthly a list of permits issued or de-
nied during the previous month. The 
list will identify each action by public 
notice number, name of applicant, and 
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brief description of activity involved. 
It will also note that relevant environ-
mental documents and the SOF’s or 
ROD’s are available upon written re-
quest and, where applicable, upon the 
payment of administrative fees. This 
list will be distributed to all persons 
who may have an interest in any of the 
public notices listed. 

(9) Copies of permits will be furnished 
to other agencies in appropriate cases 
as follows: 

(i) If the activity involves the con-
struction of artificial islands, installa-
tions or other devices on the outer con-
tinental shelf, to the Director, Defense 
Mapping Agency, Hydrographic Center, 
Washington, DC 20390 Attention, Code 
NS12, and to the National Ocean Serv-
ice, Office of Coast Survey, N/CS261, 
1315 East West Highway, Silver Spring, 
Maryland 20910–3282. 

(ii) If the activity involves the con-
struction of structures to enhance fish 
propagation (e.g., fishing reefs) along 
the coasts of the United States, to the 
Defense Mapping Agency, Hydro-
graphic Center and National Ocean 
Service as in paragraph (a)(9)(i) of this 
section and to the Director, Office of 
Marine Recreational Fisheries, Na-
tional Marine Fisheries Service, Wash-
ington, DC 20235. 

(iii) If the activity involves the erec-
tion of an aerial transmission line, sub-
merged cable, or submerged pipeline 
across a navigable water of the United 
States, to the National Ocean Service, 
Office of Coast Survey, N/CS261, 1315 
East West Highway, Silver Spring, 
Maryland 20910–3282. 

(iv) If the activity is listed in para-
graphs (a)(9) (i), (ii), or (iii) of this sec-
tion, or involves the transportation of 
dredged material for the purpose of 
dumping it in ocean waters, to the ap-
propriate District Commander, U.S. 
Coast Guard. 

(b) Procedures for particular types of 
permit situations—(1) Section 401 Water 
Quality Certification. If the district en-
gineer determines that water quality 
certification for the proposed activity 
is necessary under the provisions of 
section 401 of the Clean Water Act, he 
shall so notify the applicant and obtain 
from him or the certifying agency a 
copy of such certification. 

(i) The public notice for such activ-
ity, which will contain a statement on 
certification requirements (see 
§ 325.3(a)(8)), will serve as the notifica-
tion to the Administrator of the Envi-
ronmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
pursuant to section 401(a)(2) of the 
Clean Water Act. If EPA determines 
that the proposed discharge may affect 
the quality of the waters of any state 
other than the state in which the dis-
charge will originate, it will so notify 
such other state, the district engineer, 
and the applicant. If such notice or a 
request for supplemental information 
is not received within 30 days of 
issuance of the public notice, the dis-
trict engineer will assume EPA has 
made a negative determination with 
respect to section 401(a)(2). If EPA de-
termines another state’s waters may be 
affected, such state has 60 days from 
receipt of EPA’s notice to determine if 
the proposed discharge will affect the 
quality of its waters so as to violate 
any water quality requirement in such 
state, to notify EPA and the district 
engineer in writing of its objection to 
permit issuance, and to request a pub-
lic hearing. If such occurs, the district 
engineer will hold a public hearing in 
the objecting state. Except as stated 
below, the hearing will be conducted in 
accordance with 33 CFR part 327. The 
issues to be considered at the public 
hearing will be limited to water qual-
ity impacts. EPA will submit its eval-
uation and recommendations at the 
hearing with respect to the state’s ob-
jection to permit issuance. Based upon 
the recommendations of the objecting 
state, EPA, and any additional evi-
dence presented at the hearing, the dis-
trict engineer will condition the per-
mit, if issued, in such a manner as may 
be necessary to insure compliance with 
applicable water quality requirements. 
If the imposition of conditions cannot, 
in the district engineer’s opinion, in-
sure such compliance, he will deny the 
permit. 

(ii) No permit will be granted until 
required certification has been ob-
tained or has been waived. A waiver 
may be explicit, or will be deemed to 
occur if the certifying agency fails or 
refuses to act on a request for certifi-
cation within sixty days after receipt 
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of such a request unless the district en-
gineer determines a shorter or longer 
period is reasonable for the state to 
act. In determining whether or not a 
waiver period has commenced or waiv-
er has occurred, the district engineer 
will verify that the certifying agency 
has received a valid request for certifi-
cation. If, however, special cir-
cumstances identified by the district 
engineer require that action on an ap-
plication be taken within a more lim-
ited period of time, the district engi-
neer shall determine a reasonable less-
er period of time, advise the certifying 
agency of the need for action by a par-
ticular date, and that, if certification 
is not received by that date, it will be 
considered that the requirement for 
certification has been waived. Simi-
larly, if it appears that circumstances 
may reasonably require a period of 
time longer than sixty days, the dis-
trict engineer, based on information 
provided by the certifying agency, will 
determine a longer reasonable period of 
time, not to exceed one year, at which 
time a waiver will be deemed to occur. 

(2) Coastal Zone Management consist-
ency. If the proposed activity is to be 
undertaken in a state operating under 
a coastal zone management program 
approved by the Secretary of Com-
merce pursuant to the Coastal Zone 
Management (CZM) Act (see 33 CFR 
320.3(b)), the district engineer shall 
proceed as follows: 

(i) If the applicant is a federal agen-
cy, and the application involves a fed-
eral activity in or affecting the coastal 
zone, the district engineer shall for-
ward a copy of the public notice to the 
agency of the state responsible for re-
viewing the consistency of federal ac-
tivities. The federal agency applicant 
shall be responsible for complying with 
the CZM Act’s directive for ensuring 
that federal agency activities are un-
dertaken in a manner which is con-
sistent, to the maximum extent prac-
ticable, with approved CZM Programs. 
(See 15 CFR part 930.) If the state 
coastal zone agency objects to the pro-
posed federal activity on the basis of 
its inconsistency with the state’s ap-
proved CZM Program, the district engi-
neer shall not make a final decision on 
the application until the disagreeing 
parties have had an opportunity to uti-

lize the procedures specified by the 
CZM Act for resolving such disagree-
ments. 

(ii) If the applicant is not a federal 
agency and the application involves an 
activity affecting the coastal zone, the 
district engineer shall obtain from the 
applicant a certification that his pro-
posed activity complies with and will 
be conducted in a manner that is con-
sistent with the approved state CZM 
Program. Upon receipt of the certifi-
cation, the district engineer will for-
ward a copy of the public notice (which 
will include the applicant’s certifi-
cation statement) to the state coastal 
zone agency and request its concur-
rence or objection. If the state agency 
objects to the certification or issues a 
decision indicating that the proposed 
activity requires further review, the 
district engineer shall not issue the 
permit until the state concurs with the 
certification statement or the Sec-
retary of Commerce determines that 
the proposed activity is consistent 
with the purposes of the CZM Act or is 
necessary in the interest of national 
security. If the state agency fails to 
concur or object to a certification 
statement within six months of the 
state agency’s receipt of the certifi-
cation statement, state agency concur-
rence with the certification statement 
shall be conclusively presumed. Dis-
trict engineers will seek agreements 
with state CZM agencies that the agen-
cy’s failure to provide comments dur-
ing the public notice comment period 
will be considered as a concurrence 
with the certification or waiver of the 
right to concur or non-concur. 

(iii) If the applicant is requesting a 
permit for work on Indian reservation 
lands which are in the coastal zone, the 
district engineer shall treat the appli-
cation in the same manner as pre-
scribed for a Federal applicant in para-
graph (b)(2)(i) of this section. However, 
if the applicant is requesting a permit 
on non-trust Indian lands, and the 
state CZM agency has decided to assert 
jurisdiction over such lands, the dis-
trict engineer shall treat the applica-
tion in the same manner as prescribed 
for a non-Federal applicant in para-
graph (b)(2)(ii) of this section. 

(3) Historic properties. If the proposed 
activity would involve any property 
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listed or eligible for listing in the Na-
tional Register of Historic Places, the 
district engineer will proceed in ac-
cordance with Corps National Historic 
Preservation Act implementing regula-
tions. 

(4) Activities associated with Federal 
projects. If the proposed activity would 
consist of the dredging of an access 
channel and/or berthing facility associ-
ated with an authorized federal naviga-
tion project, the activity will be in-
cluded in the planning and coordina-
tion of the construction or mainte-
nance of the federal project to the 
maximum extent feasible. Separate no-
tice, hearing, and environmental docu-
mentation will not be required for ac-
tivities so included and coordinated, 
and the public notice issued by the dis-
trict engineer for these federal and as-
sociated non-federal activities will be 
the notice of intent to issue permits for 
those included non-federal dredging ac-
tivities. The decision whether to issue 
or deny such a permit will be con-
sistent with the decision on the federal 
project unless special considerations 
applicable to the proposed activity are 
identified. (See § 322.5(c).) 

(5) Endangered Species. Applications 
will be reviewed for the potential im-
pact on threatened or endangered spe-
cies pursuant to section 7 of the Endan-
gered Species Act as amended. The dis-
trict engineer will include a statement 
in the public notice of his current 
knowledge of endangered species based 
on his initial review of the application 
(see 33 CFR 325.2(a)(2)). If the district 
engineer determines that the proposed 
activity would not affect listed species 
or their critical habitat, he will in-
clude a statement to this effect in the 
public notice. If he finds the proposed 
activity may affect an endangered or 
threatened species or their critical 
habitat, he will initiate formal con-
sultation procedures with the U.S. Fish 
and Wildlife Service or National Ma-
rine Fisheries Service. Public notices 
forwarded to the U.S. Fish and Wildlife 
Service or National Marine Fisheries 
Service will serve as the request for in-
formation on whether any listed or 
proposed to be listed endangered or 
threatened species may be present in 
the area which would be affected by the 
proposed activity, pursuant to section 

7(c) of the Act. References, definitions, 
and consultation procedures are found 
in 50 CFR part 402. 

(c) [Reserved] 
(d) Timing of processing of applications. 

The district engineer will be guided by 
the following time limits for the indi-
cated steps in the evaluation process: 

(1) The public notice will be issued 
within 15 days of receipt of all informa-
tion required to be submitted by the 
applicant in accordance with paragraph 
325.1.(d) of this part. 

(2) The comment period on the public 
notice should be for a reasonable period 
of time within which interested parties 
may express their views concerning the 
permit. The comment period should 
not be more than 30 days nor less than 
15 days from the date of the notice. Be-
fore designating comment periods less 
than 30 days, the district engineer will 
consider: (i) Whether the proposal is 
routine or noncontroversial, 

(ii) Mail time and need for comments 
from remote areas, 

(iii) Comments from similar pro-
posals, and 

(iv) The need for a site visit. After 
considering the length of the original 
comment period, paragraphs (a)(2) (i) 
through (iv) of this section, and other 
pertinent factors, the district engineer 
may extend the comment period up to 
an additional 30 days if warranted. 

(3) District engineers will decide on 
all applications not later than 60 days 
after receipt of a complete application, 
unless (i) precluded as a matter of law 
or procedures required by law (see 
below), 

(ii) The case must be referred to 
higher authority (see § 325.8 of this 
part), 

(iii) The comment period is extended, 
(iv) A timely submittal of informa-

tion or comments is not received from 
the applicant, 

(v) The processing is suspended at the 
request of the applicant, or 

(vi) Information needed by the dis-
trict engineer for a decision on the ap-
plication cannot reasonably be ob-
tained within the 60-day period. Once 
the cause for preventing the decision 
from being made within the normal 60- 
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day period has been satisfied or elimi-
nated, the 60-day clock will start run-
ning again from where it was sus-
pended. For example, if the comment 
period is extended by 30 days, the dis-
trict engineer will, absent other re-
straints, decide on the application 
within 90 days of receipt of a complete 
application. Certain laws (e.g., the 
Clean Water Act, the CZM Act, the Na-
tional Environmental Policy Act, the 
National Historic Preservation Act, 
the Preservation of Historical and Ar-
cheological Data Act, the Endangered 
Species Act, the Wild and Scenic Riv-
ers Act, and the Marine Protection, Re-
search and Sanctuaries Act) require 
procedures such as state or other fed-
eral agency certifications, public hear-
ings, environmental impact state-
ments, consultation, special studies, 
and testing which may prevent district 
engineers from being able to decide 
certain applications within 60 days. 

(4) Once the district engineer has suf-
ficient information to make his public 
interest determination, he should de-
cide the permit application even 
though other agencies which may have 
regulatory jurisdiction have not yet 
granted their authorizations, except 
where such authorizations are, by fed-
eral law, a prerequisite to making a de-
cision on the DA permit application. 
Permits granted prior to other (non- 
prerequisite) authorizations by other 
agencies should, where appropriate, be 
conditioned in such manner as to give 
those other authorities an opportunity 
to undertake their review without the 
applicant biasing such review by mak-
ing substantial resource commitments 
on the basis of the DA permit. In un-
usual cases the district engineer may 
decide that due to the nature or scope 
of a specific proposal, it would be pru-
dent to defer taking final action until 
another agency has acted on its au-
thorization. In such cases, he may ad-
vise the other agency of his position on 
the DA permit while deferring his final 
decision. 

(5) The applicant will be given a rea-
sonable time, not to exceed 30 days, to 
respond to requests of the district engi-
neer. The district engineer may make 
such requests by certified letter and 
clearly inform the applicant that if he 
does not respond with the requested in-

formation or a justification why addi-
tional time is necessary, then his appli-
cation will be considered withdrawn or 
a final decision will be made, which-
ever is appropriate. If additional time 
is requested, the district engineer will 
either grant the time, make a final de-
cision, or consider the application as 
withdrawn. 

(6) The time requirements in these 
regulations are in terms of calendar 
days rather than in terms of working 
days. 

(e) Alternative procedures. Division 
and district engineers are authorized to 
use alternative procedures as follows: 

(1) Letters of permission. Letters of 
permission are a type of permit issued 
through an abbreviated processing pro-
cedure which includes coordination 
with Federal and state fish and wildlife 
agencies, as required by the Fish and 
Wildlife Coordination Act, and a public 
interest evaluation, but without the 
publishing of an individual public no-
tice. The letter of permission will not 
be used to authorize the transportation 
of dredged material for the purpose of 
dumping it in ocean waters. Letters of 
permission may be used: 

(i) In those cases subject to section 10 
of the Rivers and Harbors Act of 1899 
when, in the opinion of the district en-
gineer, the proposed work would be 
minor, would not have significant indi-
vidual or cumulative impacts on envi-
ronmental values, and should encoun-
ter no appreciable opposition. 

(ii) In those cases subject to section 
404 of the Clean Water Act after: 

(A) The district engineer, through 
consultation with Federal and state 
fish and wildlife agencies, the Regional 
Administrator, Environmental Protec-
tion Agency, the state water quality 
certifying agency, and, if appropriate, 
the state Coastal Zone Management 
Agency, develops a list of categories of 
activities proposed for authorization 
under LOP procedures; 

(B) The district engineer issues a 
public notice advertising the proposed 
list and the LOP procedures, request-
ing comments and offering an oppor-
tunity for public hearing; and 
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(C) A 401 certification has been issued 
or waived and, if appropriate, CZM con-
sistency concurrence obtained or pre-
sumed either on a generic or individual 
basis. 

(2) Regional permits. Regional permits 
are a type of general permit as defined 
in 33 CFR 322.2(f) and 33 CFR 323.2(n). 
They may be issued by a division or 
district engineer after compliance with 
the other procedures of this regulation. 
After a regional permit has been 
issued, individual activities falling 
within those categories that are au-
thorized by such regional permits do 
not have to be further authorized by 
the procedures of this regulation. The 
issuing authority will determine and 
add appropriate conditions to protect 
the public interest. When the issuing 
authority determines on a case-by-case 
basis that the concerns for the aquatic 
environment so indicate, he may exer-
cise discretionary authority to over-
ride the regional permit and require an 
individual application and review. A 
regional permit may be revoked by the 
issuing authority if it is determined 
that it is contrary to the public inter-
est provided the procedures of § 325.7 of 
this part are followed. Following rev-
ocation, applications for future activi-
ties in areas covered by the regional 
permit shall be processed as applica-
tions for individual permits. No re-
gional permit shall be issued for a pe-
riod of more than five years. 

(3) Joint procedures. Division and dis-
trict engineers are authorized and en-
couraged to develop joint procedures 
with states and other Federal agencies 
with ongoing permit programs for ac-
tivities also regulated by the Depart-
ment of the Army. Such procedures 
may be substituted for the procedures 
in paragraphs (a)(1) through (a)(5) of 
this section provided that the sub-
stantive requirements of those sections 
are maintained. Division and district 
engineers are also encouraged to de-
velop management techniques such as 
joint agency review meetings to expe-
dite the decision-making process. How-
ever, in doing so, the applicant’s rights 
to a full public interest review and 
independent decision by the district or 
division engineer must be strictly ob-
served. 

(4) Emergency procedures. Division en-
gineers are authorized to approve spe-
cial processing procedures in emer-
gency situations. An ‘‘emergency’’ is a 
situation which would result in an un-
acceptable hazard to life, a significant 
loss of property, or an immediate, un-
foreseen, and significant economic 
hardship if corrective action requiring 
a permit is not undertaken within a 
time period less than the normal time 
needed to process the application under 
standard procedures. In emergency sit-
uations, the district engineer will ex-
plain the circumstances and rec-
ommend special procedures to the divi-
sion engineer who will instruct the dis-
trict engineer as to further processing 
of the application. Even in an emer-
gency situation, reasonable efforts will 
be made to receive comments from in-
terested Federal, state, and local agen-
cies and the affected public. Also, no-
tice of any special procedures author-
ized and their rationale is to be appro-
priately published as soon as prac-
ticable. 

[51 FR 41236, Nov. 13, 1986, as amended at 62 
FR 26230, May 13, 1997] 

§ 325.3 Public notice. 
(a) General. The public notice is the 

primary method of advising all inter-
ested parties of the proposed activity 
for which a permit is sought and of so-
liciting comments and information 
necessary to evaluate the probable im-
pact on the public interest. The notice 
must, therefore, include sufficient in-
formation to give a clear under-
standing of the nature and magnitude 
of the activity to generate meaningful 
comment. The notice should include 
the following items of information: 

(1) Applicable statutory authority or 
authorities; 

(2) The name and address of the ap-
plicant; 

(3) The name or title, address and 
telephone number of the Corps em-
ployee from whom additional informa-
tion concerning the application may be 
obtained; 

(4) The location of the proposed ac-
tivity; 

(5) A brief description of the proposed 
activity, its purpose and intended use, 
so as to provide sufficient information 
concerning the nature of the activity 
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